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Letter from the Superintendent

Welcome to the 2024-2025 School Year,
 
I hope everyone has been enjoying all that summer has to offer. It seems like as we wrap up 
one school year, we suddenly transition into a new school year. Summer months in the District 
Office are always busy getting ready for the upcoming school year. The 2024-2025 school 
year will begin soon. Online Registration has already opened up.

I am starting my first year as the superintendent here at Collins-Maxwell. This year, Collins-
Maxwell has entered into a 50/50 Superintendent Sharing Agreement with Colo-NESCO. I have
been the superintendent at Colo-NESCO since 2021. Moving forward, my time will be split
equally between the two school districts. There are financial incentives through operational
sharing when you share certain staff positions. The superintendent position is one of them.
Aside from the financial advantages of sharing a superintendent, it allowed us to hire a full-time
elementary principal in Collins. Chelsey Plants moved into that position on July 1 st . Most days
when possible, I plan to be in both districts on a daily basis. I will also do my best to attend as
many events as I can. Visibility is important to me as a superintendent.

As we start a new school year, we will continue to put a strong focus on academics, culture,
resource management, and other important work that needs to be accomplished. I am looking
forward to doing a lot of listening, observing, and building relationships with stakeholders
within the District. While I am not a new superintendent, I am new to Collins-Maxwell and have
a lot to learn in my first year. As I learn and gain a better understanding of the District, I will
work hard to collaborate with the school board, staff, students, parents, and other stakeholders
to make the best decisions possible to move the District forward.

To end, the beginning of each school year brings a new level of excitement. I have had the
opportunity to meet some of you already and have received a warm welcome. The first day of
school will be on Monday, August 26th. I know our staff will be ready to welcome students back
into the buildings. Until then, take some time to relax and enjoy all that summer has to offer. I
am going to continue to get acclimated as the new superintendent as we embark on a new
school year. If you have questions or concerns, I can be reached by email at msnavely@collins-
maxwell.k12.ia.us or by phone in Maxwell at (515) 387-1115.

                                                                                                   Sincerely,
                                                                                                   Marc Snavely
                                                                                                   Superintendent



Hello Spartan Parents and Students,

Welcome back to another exciting school year at Collins-Maxwell MS/HS. We are thrilled to have all our
students return, ready to embark on a new academic journey filled with learning, growth, and

opportunities.

New Faces
We are delighted to welcome new teachers and staff members who have joined our Spartan family.

Mr. Kuttler- Spanish
Ms. Gard- English/Language Arts

Mr. Snavely- Superintendent 
Ms. Cassie Ahrens- MS/HS Paraprofessional

Upcoming Events
Fall sports will be gearing up with camps beginning August 5th and full practices for HS beginning the

following week. Homecoming is the week of September 30-October 4th. 

Also, be sure to use GOBOUND to keep up with all the schedules. You can use the app and also subscribe
to the sports you wish to receive notifications for to stay updated on any changes, postponements or

cancellations. 

School Supplies
Remember to check the school supply list for necessary materials to start the year off right.

Health and Wellness 
Prioritize your health and well-being by getting enough rest, staying active, and eating nutritious meals. It

is important that you are at school, as there are new laws for chronic absenteeism. 

Parent-Teacher Conferences
Mark your calendars for upcoming parent-teacher conferences to discuss your child's progress and

address any concerns. Fall conferences are November 7th from 4:00-8:00.

We are excited for the opportunities and growth that await our students this school year. Together, as a
supportive school community, we are committed to nurturing each student's potential and fostering a

love for learning.

Thank you for entrusting us with your child's education. Let's make this school year extraordinary!

GO SPARTANS!

Mrs. Lori Fricke
MS/HS Principal

Letter from the MS/HS Principal



Elementary News From Mrs. Plants
Dear Collins-Maxwell Community,

I wanted to take a moment to officially introduce myself. My
name is Chelsey Plants, and I am the new Elementary Principal.
I have been working on and off since July 1st, and I will be in

my office full time starting August 5th. I have met with
several elementary teachers and other district staff and have

felt very welcomed by everyone! 

I have held various teaching roles at the elementary level over
the past fifteen years in both the Clear Creek Amana and BGM
Community School Districts. When I am not at school, you can
find me with my family. My husband, Craig, owns an insulation

business, my son, McCoy, will be in 3rd grade and my daughter,
Marilee, will be in 1st grade. I look forward to this upcoming

school year and hope everyone is enjoying their summer! 

Sincerely,
Chelsey Plants   

                        



We would like to welcome the following new staff
members to our Spartan Family.

Mr. Snavely- Superintendent 
Mr. Kuttler- Spanish

Ms. Gard- English/Language Arts
Ms. Cassie Ahrens- MS/HS Paraprofessional

Kelly McMahon- MS/HS Food Service
Ms. Chelsey Plants- Elementary Principal

Ms. Josie Wierson- Preschool Teacher
Ms. Elizabeth Westbrook- Elementary Paraprofessional

The 2024/2025 School Registration is open. All
students returning or new need to register for

the school year. To register you will need to sign
into your Infinite Campus account. This can be

found on the District Website and click on
Student Enrollment. Reminder that Textbook

Fees are due for all K-12th students. Fee is $50
per student. Payments can be made through

Infinite Campus or in the school offices.



First Day of school for 2024/2025 school year is
Monday, August 26th. 

There will be early dismissal on August 26th, 27th,
28th

MS/HS (6th-12th Grade) Dismiss at 1:48 pm
Elementary (KG-5th Grade) Dismiss at 2:00 pm

Thursday August 22nd
Elementary: 4:00-6:00

MS/HS: 6:00-8:00

Back To School Open House



Tuesday September 3rd

AM Session: 8:20-11:20
PM Session: 12:20-3:20

All day Session: 8:20-3:20

Required Documents for PreK & KG students
Copy of birth certificate

Home Language Survey
Immunization record

Permission for over the counter Medicine
Registration payment or 1st month of PK tuition



Health reminders for school starting on August 26th.
MS/HS:

7th and 12 graders need their meningitis vaccine prior to starting school.
9th Graders need dental screen form filled out by a dentist

Sports physical form
Health info and parent permission form

OTC medication authorization form

ELEMENTARY:
Preschool: physical form and vaccine record

Kindergarten: physical form, vaccine record, dental/vision screen form
OTC medication authorization form

Forms can be turned into the office or emailed to jlewis@collins-maxwell.k12.ia.us

Picture Day:
MS/HS - September 3rd
Elementary - September

5th

mailto:jlewis@collins-maxwell.k12.ia.us




Collins-Maxwell Elementary School Supply List 2024-2025

PRESCHOOL:
Backpack only

FIRST GRADE:
Earbuds or headphones (for Chrome book)
4 highlighters
48 pencils (sharpened, prefer Ticonderoga brand)
2 boxes of 24 crayons
pencil box (no pencil bags)
scissors
2 bottles of glue & 2 glue stick
2 large soft erasers
1 pocket folders
8 Dry Erase Markers
1 70 page notebook (wide ruled)
1 Container Clorox wipes & 2 box of tissues
1 package chart stickers (less than 1” size)

SECOND GRADE:
Earbuds or headphones (for Chrome book)
scissors
48 #2 pencils (no paper wrapped ones)-To share
1 package glue sticks
Eraser or cap erasers
2 boxes of 24 crayons
1 pack colored pencils (12)
2 composition notebooks (wide ruled)
4 4-pack of THICK dry erase markers-To share
small pencil box (prefer no slide or soft sided bags)
2 package of highlighters-To share
3 2 pocket folders
2 containers Clorox wipes
2 large boxes tissues

KINDERGARTEN:
Earbuds or headphones(for Chrome book)
2 boxes of Crayola crayons (24 size box)
1 box 10 thin classic Crayola markers
1 box of 8 Crayola markers (primary colors)
8 Expo dry erase markers
8 fine tip Expo dry erase markers
1 plastic pocket folder
2 wide ruled one subject spiral notebooks
1 wide ruled composition notebook
24 plain Ticonderoga brand pencils
4 Elmer’s glue sticks
1 large eraser
1 Pencil Box (5” x 8” size)
1 watercolor paint set (no more than 8 colors)
1 pair of scissors (Fiskars work best)
1 pkg.chart stickers (less than 1” size)
1 hand sanitizer
2 containers of Clorox wipes
2 large boxes of tissues

FIFTH GRADE:
Earbuds or headphones (for Chromebook)
crayons or colored pencils or markers
2 colored pens
pointed scissors
#2 pencils (Ticonderoga brand and NOT decorative)
eraser or cap erasers
2 glue sticks
6 pocket folders: 1 blue; 1 black-Fisher’s class
spiral notebooks (3 for Davis/5 for Fisher)
1 packages loose leaf wide-lined paper
4 fine dry erase markers for students
1-2 highlighters
pencil box/pouch (must fit in desk)
2 containers Clorox wipes & tissues (shared)

THIRD GRADE:
Earbuds or headphones (for Chrome book)
48 #2 pencils (no paper wrapped ones)-To share
pointed scissors
pencil box

FOURTH GRADE:
Earbuds or headphones (for Chromebook; stays at school)
Crayons or colored pencils or markers
2 colored pens
Pointed scissors
#2 pencils (Ticonderoga brand, NOT decorative)
Eraser or cap erasers
4 glue sticks
5 2-pocket folders (red, orange, yellow, blue, purple each)
3 spiral notebooks (wide-lined)
4 Thin (if possible) dry erase markers for student use
2 highlighters
Pencil box or pouch (must fit in desk)
2 Containers Clorox wipes & 2 boxes of tissues
Germ Gel

Germ Gel (Only Fisher’s Class)

12” metric/standard ruler
2 glue sticks
eraser or cap erasers
2 package of highlighters-To share
2 boxes of 24 crayons
1 pack colored pencils (12)
4 4-pack of THICK dry erase markers-To share
2 wide-lined spiral notebooks (1 red & 1 blue)
5 2-pocket folders (green, blue, red, yellow, & black each)
2 container of Clorox wipes & 2 large box of tissues
music recorder (may purchase through the office)

*All students need snow boots/pants for recess during winter. Gym shoes for PE classes.
And Backpacks need to be able to fit into lockers. Make sure all students have water bottles.







Welcome to the jungle!  That is the theme for Collins-Maxwell Homecoming 2024, which
will be held September 30-October 4. The MS/HS dress-up days will be as follows:

Monday - Camo Day; Tuesday - Tourist Tuesday; Wednesday - Wild Wednesday (spots
vs stripes or dress like an animal); Thursday - Class Color Day; Friday - Spartan Spirit.  

Class colors for each grade are: Seniors - baby blue; Juniors - green; Sophomores -
lavender; Freshmen - yellow; 8th grade - red; 7th grade - pink; 6th grade - orange.
Activities and the schedule for the week, as well as high school class shirt order

forms, will be available around the start of school.  Look for links on our social media
posts and in your Infinite Campus email.

Thanks to C-M High School Student Council members who plan this fun and exciting
week! We look forward to seeing our Spartan supporters throughout that week! Go

Spartans!

HOMECOMING



We just finished a good year for Spartan athletics. We started the year with the girls cross country team making it to state and finished it with the
softball team making it to state. We also had a number of athletes qualify for state in track. We also won conference titles in boys & girls cross
country, girls basketball, and softball. We had a number of all-conference athletes. We had the player of the year for girls basketball and
softball in the conference. Most importantly we had a number of academic all-state athletes. 

I am very proud of how our athletes and fans conduct themselves at our events this year. The positive cheering for our teams is always great to see.
Thank you all for your support.

Now that we are turning to a new year there are a few things to remember and a few new things coming up. First thing to remember is to make sure
the physicals are up to date and the concussion forms are filled out with your registrations. Your athlete will not be eligible to participate if these
are not up to date. Fall high school sports can begin practice on August 12.

We will be using Bound again this year for our schedules. The big change will be our ticketing. We will be going cashless and using the Bound ticketing
system for all of our home events. There will be more information to come on using Bound. You can also find all schedules on Go Bound:
https://www.gobound.com/ia/schools/collinsmaxwell

Last but not least please volunteer to help our programs if you are able by joining the booster club or helping our programs by line judging, working on
the chain gang, helping with keeping score, or concesssions. There are always volunteer opportunities and we appreciate the help. Thank you all for
your support and if you have any questions please feel free to contact me at thouge@collins-maxwell.k12.ia.us

Thank you, 
Troy Houge

Activity Director

SPARTAN ATHLETICS

CM Athletic Boosters

Activity Passes
Activity Passes are available to purchase. Those can be purchased through your Infinite Campus
account or in the school office. If purchased on Infinite Campus please be sure to list who the
passes are for. 

Cost are:
Student: $60
Adults: $85

Family: $250 (up to 5 family members, 2 adults & 3 students in same household)

Thank you to everyone that supported the spring and summer athletes at the athletic
banquet. We appreciate your support and will be holding two banquets a year. Look for

further information.



Please go to the school website to apply!!!

https://www.applitrack.com/collinsmaxwell/onlineapp/default.aspx

https://www.collins-maxwell.k12.ia.us/

Help Wanted

NHS Blood Drive
The National Honor Society will be hosting a Blood Drive on Monday, October 28th at
the Collins-Maxwell MS/HS in Maxwell from 1:00-5:30. If you would like to sign for a

time please this link:
https://donor.lifeservebloodcenter.org/donor/schedules/drive_schedule/185769



Alumni Banquet
The 2024 Maxwell School Reunion was held Friday, August 2, at the Maxwell MS/HS in
conjunction with the Old Settlers Picnic. Classmates reminisced for an hour starting at
4:30 p.m.Then a delicious meal, catered by Smokin’ Critters BBQ from Nevada was
served by C-M students Tanner and Kiernan Heaps, Owen Meinerts and Reagan Peters.

Ninety alumni and guests attended. Out-of-state classmates were from Texas, Colorado,
Arizona, Nebraska and Pennsylvania. 

Three $500 scholarships were awarded to: Emma Pasquariello, Vivian Kahler and Sophie
Comegys. Emma and Vivian’s scholarships were from the Maxwell Alumni Association.
Sophie’s scholarship was from the Dr. Lawrence Birchmier family in memory of Lawrence
who passed away in 2023. Lawrence was a veterinarian at Mitchellville and graduated
with the Class of 1952. The scholarship winners were all National Honor Society
members and each earned her silver cord for 200 hours of volunteer work. They all
graduated with an honors diploma with a GPA of 3.5 or higher. In addition, Sophie
graduated from DMACC with an Associate in Arts degree one week before her high
school graduation.

One of our alumni, Bob Welch of the Class of 1954 then made a surprising
announcement. He gave each recipient an additional $500 to match the original amount.
Bob lives at Iowa Falls and has always supported Maxwell and our schools. He first
started matching scholarship funds in 2006.

Maxwell anniversary classes recognized were 1949, 75 years; 1954, 70 years; 1959, 65
years; 1964, 60 years; 1969, 55 years; 1974, 50 years; 1979, 45 years.
Our oldest classmates attending were Beryl Halterman and Paul Underhill from the Class
of 1948.

The Grand Marshall of the parade will be Rex Ratzlaff from the class of 1969.
After a rousing rendition of the school fight song, the evening closed with the singing of
“God Bless America.” More reminiscing followed and a great time was had by all who
attended.

Next year’s reunion will be Friday, 1 August and will again be held at the MS/HS.
Watch for information via email.

Jackie Tiffany Peters, Secretary
MHS Class of 1966



Annual Notices
The following annual notices are posted on the District Website at
collinsmaxwell.k12.ia.us under “Information and Resources” and then “About
Us”.

The notices include information on the following:
Asbestos

Directory Information
Educational Equity Policy Statement
District Discipline Policy Statement

Harassment & Bullying
Equal Employment Opportunities (Affirmative Action)

Iowa Sex Offender Registry
Military Recruiter Access

Video Surveillance
Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act

Homeless Information
Collins-Maxwell Community School District Assignments

Open Enrollment
Special Education Delivery Plan

Post-Secondary Enrollment Options Act
School Bus Safety-Kadyn’s Law

Teacher Qualifications
Tobacco/Nicotine Free Environment

Use of Video/Audio Cameras on School Buses
Student Records

Code 102.E1 Annual Notice of Nondiscrimination 
Code 102.E2 Continuous Annual Notice of Nondiscrimination 

Corporal Punishment, Restraint, and Physical Confinement and Detention



The mission of the Collins-Maxwell School District is to prepare responsible individuals for the
future through academic and social experiences.



The Collins-Maxwell Community School District offers career and technical programs in the following
service areas: Agriculture, Business, Family and Consumer Science (Culinary Arts). It is the policy of
the Collins-Maxwell Community School District not to discriminate on the basis of race, creed, color,
national origin, sex disability, religion, creed, age (for employment), marital status (for programs),
sexual orientation, gender identity and socioeconomic status (for programs) in its education
programs and its employment practices. There is a grievance procedure for processing complaints of
discrimination. If you have questions or a grievance related to this policy please contact the
district's Equity Coordinator, Lori Fricke, MS/HS Principal, 400 Metcalf St, Maxwell IA 50161, 515-
387-1115, lfricke@collins-mawell.k12.ia.us.

Collins-Maxwell Board of Education:
Jon Hand, Dawn Pasquariello, Cortney Schrock,

Charles Bergmann, Katie Oswalt

Meetings are held the third Wednesday of each month beginning at 6:00 at the Collins-Maxwell
MS/HS (Maxwell) board room.
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